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香港特別行政區政府知識產權署商標註冊處 
Trade Marks Registry, Intellectual Property Department 
The Government of the Hong Kong Special Administrative Region 

 

 放棄註冊商標 

(局部放棄) 
 
根據《商標條例》(第 559 章)第 56 條及《商標規則》(第 559 章附屬法例)第 56 條，以下註冊商標
的擁有人已就某些該等註冊所關乎的貨品或服務放棄註冊。 
 

SURRENDER OF REGISTERED TRADE MARK(S) 
(PARTIAL SURRENDER) 

 
The registrations of the following registered trade mark(s) have been surrendered by 
the owner(s) under section 56 of the Trade Marks Ordinance (Cap. 559) and rule 56 of 
the Trade Marks Rules (Cap. 559 sub. leg.) in respect of certain goods or services for 
which the trade mark(s) are registered. 
 
[111] 註冊編號:  

Trade Mark No.: 
300078967 

[540] 商標： 
Mark: 

 
[571] 商標描述： 

Mark Description: 
N/A 

[730] 擁有人姓名／名稱、 
地址:  
Owner's Name, 
Address: 

HENRIETTE JOOP 
PARKALLEE 53, 20144 HAMBURG, GERMANY. 

[740/
750] 

擁有人的送達地址: Owner's 
Address for Service: 

Stephenson Harwood 
18th Floor, United Centre, 95 Queensway HONG KONG 

[511] 類別編號： 
Class No.: 

3, 14, 18, 25 

[151] 註冊日期： 
Date of Registration: 

16-09-2003 

 放棄生效日期： 
Date of Surrender Taking 
Effect: 

05-09-2013 

 
放棄註冊所關乎的下列貨品或服務： 
Surrendered in respect of the following goods or services for the registration: 
 
類別 Class 4 
candles and wicks for lighting; all included in Class 4. 
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類別 Class 5 
pharmaceutical preparations as well as preparations for healthcare; all included in 
Class 5. 
 
類別 Class 6 
common metals and their alloys, in particular silver and steel; metal building 
materials; transportable buildings of metal; materials of metal for railway tracks; 
non-electric cables and wires of common metal; ironmongery, small items of metal 
hardware; pipes and tubes of metal; safes; goods of common metal not included in other 
classes, in particular key fobs and napkin rings; ores; parts and components of the 
aforesaid goods; all included in Class 6. 
 
類別 Class 9 
data carrier for recording, reproduction and transmission of sound and images, in 
particular CDs, CD-ROM and DVDs; spectacles, in particular sunglasses, spectacle frames, 
spectacle cases; telephone apparatus, telephone receivers, telephonic transmitter, 
visual telephones; sockets and covers for sockets; all included in Class 9. 
 
類別 Class 11 
apparatus for lighting, in particular lamps, apparatus for heating, steam generating, 
cooking, drying, ventilating, water supply and sanitary purposes; parts and components 
of the aforesaid goods; all included in Class 11. 
 
類別 Class 12 
automobiles; all included in Class 12. 
 
類別 Class 16 
ball-pens; pencils, fountain pens; brushes, pencil cases, other writing utensils, 
stationery; all included in Class 16. 
 
類別 Class 20 
furniture, in particular small pieces of furniture, mirrors, picture frames; goods (not 
included in other classes) of wood, cork, reed, cane, wicker, horn, bone, ivory, 
whalebone, shell, amber, mother-of-pearl, meerschaum and substitutes for all these 
materials, or of plastics; parts and components of the aforesaid goods; all included in 
Class 20. 
 
類別 Class 21 
household or kitchen utensils and containers (not of precious metal or coated 
therewith); combs and sponges; brushes (except paint brushes); brush-making materials; 
articles for cleaning purposes; steelwool; unworked or semi-worked glass (except glass 
used in building); glassware, in particular works of art and vases, porcelain and 
earthenware not included in other classes; parts and components of the aforesaid goods; 
all included in Class 21. 
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類別 Class 24 
textiles and textile goods, not included in other classes; bed and table covers; parts 
and components of the aforesaid goods; all included in Class 24. 
 
類別 Class 27 
carpets, rugs, mats and matting, linoleum and other materials for covering existing 
floors; wall hangings (non-textile); all included in Class 27. 
 
類別 Class 28 
gymnastic and sporting articles; all included in Class 28. 
 
類別 Class 35 
management consultancy, in particular management consulting and public relations advice; 
advertising; business management; business administration; office functions; all 
included in Class 35. 
 
類別 Class 42 
design services; all included in Class 42. 
 
紀錄冊內的貨品或服務現修改如下： 
The remaining goods or services on the register now read as follows: 
 
類別 Class 3 
bleaching preparations and other substances for laundry use; cleaning, polishing, 
scouring and abrasive preparations; soaps; perfumery, essential oils, cosmetics, hair 
lotions; dentifrices; parts and components of the aforesaid goods; all included in 
Class 3. 
 
類別 Class 14 
precious metals and their alloys and goods in precious metals or coated therewith, in 
particular key fobs and napkin rings not included in other classes; jewellery, precious 
stones, in particular real precious stones of platinum or gold, preferably with 
gemstones; gemstones; horological and chronometric instruments; parts and components of 
the aforesaid goods; all included in Class 14. 
 
類別 Class 18 
leather and imitations of leather, and goods made of these materials and not included 
in other classes; animal skins, hides; trunks and travelling bags; umbrellas, parasols 
and walking sticks; whips, harness and saddlery; parts and components of the aforesaid 
goods; all included in Class 18. 
 
類別 Class 25 
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clothing, in particular beach fashion, footwear, headgear; parts and components of the 
aforesaid goods; all included in Class 25. 
 
 

 
[111] 註冊編號:  

Trade Mark No.: 
301571030AA 

[540] 商標： 
Mark: 

 
[571] 商標描述： 

Mark Description: 
N/A 

[730] 擁有人姓名／名稱、 
地址:  
Owner's Name, 
Address: 

Hama GmbH & Co. KG 
Dresdner Strasse 9, 86653 Monheim, GERMANY 

[740/
750] 

擁有人的送達地址: Owner's 
Address for Service: 

Wilkinson & Grist 
6th Floor, Prince's Building, Chater Road, HONG KONG 

[511] 類別編號： 
Class No.: 

9, 16, 18, 20, 25, 28 

[151] 註冊日期： 
Date of Registration: 

24-03-2010 

 放棄生效日期： 
Date of Surrender Taking 
Effect: 

10-12-2013 

 
放棄註冊所關乎的下列貨品或服務： 
Surrendered in respect of the following goods or services for the registration: 
 
類別 Class 9 
Scientific, nautical, surveying, photographic, cinematographic, weighing, measuring, 
signalling, checking (supervision), life-saving and teaching apparatus and instruments; 
apparatus and instruments for conducting, switching, transforming, accumulating, 
regulating or controlling electricity; magnetic data carriers, recording discs; 
automatic vending machines and mechanisms for coin-operated apparatus; cash registers, 
calculating machines, data processing equipment and computers; fire-extinguishing 
apparatus; accumulators, electric; chargers for electric batteries; battery jars; 
batteries, electric; solar collectors for electricity generation; solar batteries; 
acoustic couplers; cabinets for loudspeakers; compact disc players; cassette players; 
microphones; alarms; anti-theft warning apparatus; alarm bells, electric; whistle 
alarms; bells (warning devices); detectors; theft prevention installations, electric; 
testing apparatus not for medical purposes, in particular with regard to gas and air; 
fire, smoke, gas and water alarms; smoke and heat detectors; sprinkler systems for fire 
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protection; monitoring apparatus, electric; acoustic and optical monitoring apparatus 
for babies; starter cables for motors; navigation apparatus for vehicles (on-board 
computers); navigational instruments; satellite navigational apparatus; junction boxes 
(electricity); switchboards; couplings, electric; connections for electric lines; 
branch boxes and adapters (electricity); fuse wire; magnetic and telephone wires; 
electric wires and electric cables; apparatus for interference suppression 
(electricity); optical fibres (light conducting filaments); relays, electric; light 
dimmers (regulators), electric; commutators, electric; sockets, plugs and other 
contacts (electric connections), covers for electric outlets; resistances, electric; 
distribution boxes and distribution boards (electricity); electronic transistors and 
transformers; aerials; indicators (electricity); electronic notice boards; electronic 
pens (visual display units); signs, luminous; exposure meters (light meters); adding 
machines; chips (integrated circuits); magnetic encoders; compact discs (read-only 
memory); computers; computer peripheral devices; computer programs, recorded; data 
processing apparatus; mouse pads; amusement apparatus adapted for use with an external 
display screen or monitor; pressure indicator plugs for valves; pressure measuring 
apparatus; sound locating instruments; thermostats; barometers; hygrometers; 
thermometers, not for medical purposes; weather stations consisting of thermometers, 
barometers and hygrometers; meteorological sensors, namely air, dampness and 
temperature sensors; push buttons for bells; electric door bells; door openers and 
closers, electric; peepholes (magnifying lenses) for doors; portable telephones; 
telephone apparatus; facsimile machines; electric devices for attracting and killing 
insects; dosage dispensers; measuring instruments; electric measuring apparatus, 
apparatus for commutation, regulating and controlling apparatus, in particular 
measuring apparatus for the measurement of liquid, energy, electricity and gas 
consumption; consumption gauge; measuring and counting installations (apparatus and 
instruments); electronic energy saving devices for temporary deactivation of electric 
apparatus via electronic, optical or acoustic sensors; electric and electronic light 
regulating devices and installations (electric controls); adapter, electric. 
 
紀錄冊內的貨品或服務現修改如下： 
The remaining goods or services on the register now read as follows: 
 
類別 Class 9 
apparatus for recording, transmission or reproduction of sound or images; fibre optic 
cables; coaxial cables; electricity conduits; identification threads for electric wires; 
wire connectors (electricity); sheaths for electric cables; contacts, electric; ducts 
(electricity); flashlights (photography); cinematographic cameras; film cutting 
apparatus; filters (photography); stands for photographic apparatus and tripods for 
cameras, cameras (photography); slide projectors; projection screens; projection 
apparatus; clothing for protection against accidents, irradiation and fire; clothing 
especially made for laboratories, asbestos clothing and asbestos gloves for protection 
against fire and accidents; filters for respiratory masks; gloves for protection 
against accidents; protective helmets; knee-pads for workers; protective helmets for 
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sports; flat irons, electric; computer game programs; computer keyboards; computer 
memories; optical data media; magnetic data media; floppy disks; disk drives for 
computers; printers for use with computers; modems; monitors (computer hardware); 
encoded cards, magnetic; integrated circuit cards (smart cards); apparatus for games 
adapted for use with an external display screen or monitor; scales; precision balances; 
bathroom scales; television apparatus; electrodynamic apparatus for the remote control 
of signals; remote control apparatus; carry cases and ever-ready cases (adapted for 
photographic apparatus, portable telephones and other electronic and technical 
apparatus), as far as included in class 9; fitted camera carrying elements, namely 
straps, chains and cords; apparatus for games adapted for use with an external monitor 
or display screen; parts of the aforementioned goods as far as included in class 9. 
 
類別 Class 16 
Paint brushes; typewriters and office requisites (except furniture); printers' type; 
printing blocks; bags for microwave cooking; moisteners (office requisites); cabinets 
for stationery (office requisites); paper shredders for office use. 
 
類別 Class 18 
Leather and imitations of leather, and goods made of these materials as far as included 
in class 18; bags and other containers not specifically designed for the goods being 
carried, and small goods of leather (as far as included in class 18), in particular 
purses, key wallets; trunks and travelling bags, not fitted, in particular for 
electronic and technical apparatus, sports equipment, clothing, office equipment and 
office materials; briefcases; beach bags; pocket wallets; attaché cases; handbags; 
game bags (hunting accessories); card cases; kindergarten bags; garment bags for travel; 
vanity cases, not fitted; cases, of leather or leatherboard; boxes of vulcanised fibre; 
bands of leather; leather straps; music cases; travelling sets (leatherware); 
travelling bags; rucksacks; school bags; school rucksacks; wheeled shopping bags; 
haversacks; shoulder belts (straps) of leather; tool bags of leather, empty; animal 
skins, hides; trunks and travelling bags; umbrellas, parasols and walking sticks; whips, 
harness and saddlery. 
 
類別 Class 20 
Furniture, mirrors, picture frames; goods, as far as included in class 20, of wood, 
cork, reed, cane, wicker, horn, bone, ivory, whalebone, shell, amber, mother-of-pearl, 
meerschaum and substitutes for all these materials, or of plastics; office furniture; 
massage tables; massage chairs (furniture); cases of wood or plastic; packaging 
containers of plastic; closures, not of metal, for containers; childproof closures (not 
of metal, non-electric) for lockers and doors; door latches and handles, not of metal; 
door fittings, not of metal; figurines (statuettes) of wood, wax, plaster or plastic; 
decorations of plastic for foodstuffs; mobiles (decoration); wind chimes (decoration); 
coat hangers; clothes hooks, not of metal; house numbers, not of metal, non-luminous; 
plugs (dowels), not of metal; cable clips, not of metal; valves, not of metal, other 
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than parts of machines; coatstands; accessories for fireplaces, namely log baskets, 
spark guard devices for fireplaces and furnaces of glass and/or fire resistant plastic. 
 
類別 Class 25 
Clothing, footwear, headgear. 
 
類別 Class 28 
Apparatus for games, in particular electronic games (other than those adapted for use 
with an external monitor or display screen); gymnastic and sporting articles as far as 
included in class 28; decorations for Christmas trees; practical jokes (novelties); 
rattles (playthings); baseball gloves; building games; building blocks (toys); body 
boards; body-building apparatus; board games; Christmas trees of synthetic material; 
Christmas tree stands; kites; skating boots with skates attached; electronic targets; 
elbow guards (sports articles); chest expanders (exercisers); stationary exercise 
bicycles; scale model vehicles; toy masks; radio-controlled toy vehicles; weight 
lifting belts (sports articles); paragliders; bells for Christmas trees; appliances for 
gymnastics; dumb-bells; in-line roller skates; candle holders for Christmas trees; 
confetti; nets for sports; plush toys; slides (playthings); roller skates; sleighs 
(sports articles); ice skates; skating boots with skates attached; protective paddings 
(parts of sports suits); flippers for swimming; soap bubbles (toys); skateboards; bags 
especially designed for skis and surfboards; apparatus for games other than those 
adapted for use with an external display screen or monitor; playing balls; tables for 
indoor football. 
 
 

 
[111] 註冊編號:  

Trade Mark No.: 
302006162 

[540] 商標： 
Mark: 

 
[571] 商標描述： 

Mark Description: 
N/A 

[730] 擁有人姓名／名稱、 
地址:  
Owner's Name, 
Address: 

Asana Assets Limited 
P.O. Box 957, Offshore Incorporations Centre Road Town, Tortola 
VIRGIN ISLANDS, BRITISH 

[740/
750] 

擁有人的送達地址: Owner's 
Address for Service: 

Deacons 
5TH FLOOR, ALEXANDRA HOUSE, 18 CHATER ROAD, CENTRAL, HONG KONG 

[511] 類別編號： 
Class No.: 

5, 29 

[151] 註冊日期： 
Date of Registration: 

16-08-2011 

 放棄生效日期： 
Date of Surrender Taking 
Effect: 

15-04-2013 
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放棄註冊所關乎的下列貨品或服務： 
Surrendered in respect of the following goods or services for the registration: 
 
類別 Class 5 
Mineral supplements (nutritive); mineral supplements to foodstuffs; supplements 
(medicated-) for foodstuffs for human consumption; vitamin and dietary supplements; 
dietetic additives for medical purposes; dietetic beverages, foods and substances 
adapted for medical use; sheep placenta for medicinal use; nutritional supplements 
containing sheep placenta; dietetic substances made from or containing sheep placenta; 
sheep placenta; placenta liquid; sheep placenta capsules; pharmaceutical preparations 
containing placenta; none of the aforesaid originating from Switzerland; Pharmaceutical 
and veterinary preparations; sanitary preparations for medical purposes; dietetic 
substances adapted for medical use, food for babies; plasters, materials for dressings; 
material for stopping teeth, dental wax; disinfectants; preparations for destroying 
vermin; fungicides, herbicides; biological health food supplements; health food 
supplements made principally of minerals; dietary nutritional supplements for medical 
purposes; food supplements adapted for medical use adding vitamins, mineral nutrients, 
trace elements, either single or combined; food supplements in the form of powder, 
liquids, capsules and tablets, all for medical purposes; health food supplements for 
medical purposes; medicated preparations for use as supplements for food; nutritional 
supplements containing placenta liquid; all included in Class 5. 
 
類別 Class 29 
Dietary supplements in the form of powder, liquids, capsules and tablets, other than 
for medical use; dietetic soup not for medical purposes; nutritional supplements made 
from or containing sheep placenta, cow placenta and pig placenta, other than for 
medical use; processed foods made from or containing placenta in granular, tablet, 
solid, stick, powder, liquid, jelly or capsule form (other than for medicinal use); 
food supplements for human consumption (other than medicated, or predominantly of 
vitamins, minerals or trace elements), all made of or containing spirulina, powdered 
tangle, powdered garlic and powdered placental extract; food supplements made from or 
containing placenta, other than for medicinal use; food products made from or 
containing placenta; none of the aforesaid originating from Switzerland; Meat, fish, 
poultry and game; meat extracts; preserved, frozen, dried and cooked fruits and 
vegetables; jellies, jams, compotes; eggs, milk and milk products; edible oils and fats; 
slimming products (food), other than for medical use; all included in Class 29. 
 
紀錄冊內的貨品或服務現修改如下： 
The remaining goods or services on the register now read as follows: 
 
類別 Class 5 
Mineral supplements (nutritive); mineral supplements to foodstuffs; supplements 
(medicated-) for foodstuffs for human consumption; vitamin and dietary supplements; 
dietetic additives for medical purposes; dietetic beverages, foods and substances 
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adapted for medical use; sheep placenta for medicinal use; nutritional supplements 
containing sheep placenta; dietetic substances made from or containing sheep placenta; 
sheep placenta; placenta liquid; sheep placenta capsules; pharmaceutical preparations 
containing placenta; all of the aforesaid originating from Switzerland; all included in 
Class 5. 
 
類別 Class 29 
Dietary supplements in the form of powder, liquids, capsules and tablets, other than 
for medical use; dietetic soup not for medical purposes; nutritional supplements made 
from or containing sheep placenta, cow placenta and pig placenta, other than for 
medical use; processed foods made from or containing placenta in granular, tablet, 
solid, stick, powder, liquid, jelly or capsule form (other than for medicinal use); 
food supplements for human consumption (other than medicated, or predominantly of 
vitamins, minerals or trace elements), all made of or containing spirulina, powdered 
tangle, powdered garlic and powdered placental extract; food supplements made from or 
containing placenta, other than for medicinal use; food products made from or 
containing placenta; all of the aforesaid originating from Switzerland; all included in 
Class 29. 
 
 

 
[111] 註冊編號:  

Trade Mark No.: 
302041767 

[540] 商標： 
Mark: 

 
[571] 商標描述： 

Mark Description: 
N/A 

[730] 擁有人姓名／名稱、 
地址:  
Owner's Name, 
Address: 

Benefit Cosmetics LLC 
225 Bush Street, San Francisco, California, UNITED STATES 

[740/
750] 

擁有人的送達地址: Owner's 
Address for Service: 

Robin Bridge & John Liu 
6th Floor, Wincome Centre, 39 Des Voeux Road Central, HONG KONG

[511] 類別編號： 
Class No.: 

3 

[151] 註冊日期： 
Date of Registration: 

26-09-2011 

 放棄生效日期： 
Date of Surrender Taking 
Effect: 

29-05-2013 

 
放棄註冊所關乎的下列貨品或服務： 
Surrendered in respect of the following goods or services for the registration: 
 
類別 Class 3 
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Cosmetics other than make-up, face powders, concealers, lip glosses, lipsticks, lip 
stains, cheek stains, blushes, rouges, liquid rouges, facial highlighters, eye make-up 
products, eye shadows, mascaras, eye creams and nail polishes 
 
紀錄冊內的貨品或服務現修改如下： 
The remaining goods or services on the register now read as follows: 
 
類別 Class 3 
Cosmetics, namely make-up, face powders, concealers, lip glosses, lipsticks, lip stains, 
cheek stains, blushes, rouges, liquid rouges, facial highlighters, eye make-up products, 
eye shadows, mascaras, eye creams and nail polishes; make-up kits comprised of face 
powder, lip gloss, lip and cheek stain and facial highlighter. 
 
 

 


